BRANT SENIOR CITIZENS’ ORGANIZATION
December 6, 2017 Unapproved Minutes

Call to Order: President McSkimming called the meeting to order at 12:35pm

Prayers were said for: Bev Wasmund, Loretta Giambrone, Theresa Quagliana’s son

Celebrating birthdays this month: Sharon Catalano, Kathy Vespa

50/50 Winners: Jeanette Mirusso, Janice Ross, Joe Ostrowski, Faith DeLong. The free lunch winner is Geri Gugino.

Roll Call: 30 members present

Secretary’s Report: Secretary Ostrowski read the minutes of the November meeting. A motion to accept the minutes was made by Marlene McSkimming and seconded by Marilyn Russell. Approved.

Treasurers Report: Jeanette Mirusso reported that we have in our Travel Account: $702.83 and $494.21 in our Operating Account. 

Old Business:
A weather reminder: if Lakeshore School is closed on our meeting date Seniors meeting will be cancelled. 

Bylaws change: It was suggested to make some changes to our bylaws.
1. Membership section 3E-1 In the event of the death of an active member or spouse of an active member, the organization shall send a donation of $10.00 to the family. 
Neil Ross made a motion to raise the amount to $25.00. Bob Wargula seconded the motion. This is tabled for discussion at the January meeting and will be voted on at the February meeting.

2. Membership section 3B: Each person is an active member by paying a fee of $5.00 per year as a membership fee.
A motion was made by Sharon Catalano to raise the dues to $10.00 per year starting January 2019. Bob Wargula seconded the motion. This is tabled for discussion at the January meeting and will be voted on at the February meeting.

Raise dues – suggested to raise to $10.00. A motion by Sharon to change the bylaws to raise the dues to $10 per year to begin 2019. This will be voted on in Feb. Bob 2nd 

Christmas Dinner at the Colony. We should arrive by 1:30 and we’ll eat at 2pm.

New Business
Neil Ross stated that there is an AARP driving class on Jan 2nd and 3rd in Evans. Please call to make a reservation.
He also talked about the North Collins Veterans tribute. Donations have been coming in and are still being accepted. He has a video he would like to show us at our January meeting of how it’s coming along. 

Adjournment: Marlene McSkimming made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Marie Lalka seconded the motion. Carried.

Respectfully Submitted.
Lynda Ostrowski
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